
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Welcome back to the 2022 school year. We have an 

amazing team who are ready to provide a great learning 

experience for all of our students this year.  

 

 

It’s wonderful to see our families back at school with 

their friends. We continue to operate in a very dynamic 

environment with the Department of Education’s 

COVID-19 guidelines continually changing and 

evolving. Please know that we always have the best 

interests and safety of our students, families and staff at 

the core of all we do when we are making decisions 

within these restrictions. 

A huge welcome to all of our new families that have 

joined our EPPS community! 

It was wonderful to celebrate the arrival of our new 

Kindergarten students last Thursday. It is delightful to 

witness the beginning of their school experience and to 

see so many parents share in this special time. 

I would like to welcome Mrs Cornish to EPPS. Mrs 

Cornish is our new Assistant Principal Curriculum and 

Instruction. We are very excited to have Mrs Cornish in 

this role. 

Mrs Watson will not be with us this year. She has taken 

up a leadership position at Mawarra PS. We all wish her 

the very best for this year and look forward to her return 

in 2023. 

I would also like to welcome Miss Mai to EPPS. Miss 

Mai will be teaching Year 1 this year. 
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2022 Staff 

EXECUTIVE STAFF  

Principal – Mr Santucci 

Deputy Principal (Wellbeing) – Miss Moi 

Assistant Principal – Mr West 

Assistant Principal – Mrs Keys (3 days) 

Assistant Principal – Miss Valenta (2 days) 

Assistant Principal – Miss Hayes 

Assistant Principal – Mr Khamdara 

Assistant Principal, Curriculum & Instruction –           

Mrs Cornish (3 days) 

CLASSES  

KH - Miss Hayes 

KZ - Mrs Zapata and Mrs Dayman 

1G - Mrs Gibson 

1M - Miss Mai 

2K - Mr Khamdara 

2L - Miss Lal 

3/4D - Miss Dragicevich 

3K - Mrs Keys and Miss Aboui 

4R - Mr Ramirez-Lopez 

5/6V - Miss Valenta 

5H - Mrs Henry and Mrs Cambridge 

6W - Mr West 

SUPPORT TEACHING STAFF  

RFF/Support - Mrs Moreno, Miss Ergan, Miss Dang, 

Miss Aboui, Mrs Dayman and Mrs Newans 

EAL/D - Mrs Spaller  

Library / Italian - Miss Pjanic 

Vietnamese - Mrs Tran 

School Counsellor - Mrs Brown  

OFFICE STAFF  

School Admin Manager - Miss Dumbrell 

School Admin Officer - Mrs Giansante 

Support Staff SLSO - Mrs Strati, Mrs Sadik, Mrs 

Colusso and Miss Lajkoski 

GA - Mr Martin  

School drop off and pick up 

It is concerning to see that a lot of our students are 

getting picked up later and later of an afternoon. As you 

are aware, school finishes at 2:55pm and there are times 

that students are here well after 3:30pm. We are not an 

after school service.  

If you are having trouble picking up your child by 

2:55pm, then you will need to make arrangements with 

our OOSH Before and After School Care facility, which 

runs in the school hall. They can be contacted on (02) 

9822 9523 or 0439 937 309. 

The beginning and end of the school day are busy times 

for pedestrians and drivers outside schools. Given this is 

the beginning of our school year, it is a timely reminder 

that you can help keep children safe by remembering the 

following:  

• if you need to get out of the car to take your child out 

of a safety seat, you will need to park and walk to school 

to ensure that the kiss and drop zone flows smoothly 

• drop your child off and pick them up on the school side 

of the road  

• never call out to them from across the road - it is very 

dangerous  

• always take extra care in 40km school zones  

• follow all parking signs - these help keep your child as 

safe as possible  

• park responsibly even if it means you have to walk 

further to the school gate  

• never double park - it is illegal and puts children at risk 

• never do a U-turn or a three point turn outside the 

school as it puts children at risk of harm  

• model safe and considerate pedestrian and driver 

behaviours to your child  

• always give way to pedestrians particularly when 

entering and leaving driveways.  



Safety and Congestion- School 
Pick up  

To ensure the safety of all students going home at the end 

of the day, we ask that all students who are getting 

picked up by their parents/caregivers to sit in their 

allocated line as soon as the bell goes. Parents, once 

teachers have escorted your child to the front/back gate 

to you we ask if you could please keep the thoroughfare 

around the entry point and pathways of our school clear. 

This will assist the teaching staff to fulfil their duty of 

care obligations ensuring that all students arrive home 

safely. Your assistance in this matter is greatly 

appreciated. 

 

New Fixed Equipment 

Over the end of year break we had our new fixed 

equipment installed. The students have been having a 

great time playing on it and it is a great addition to our 

school playground. 

 

 

Permission Booklets 

On Monday 14 February, the permission booklet notes 

will be going home with your child/ren. Please look over 

the details in the booklet carefully and update any 

information that is incorrect. They will be needed to be 

returned by Friday 18 February. The first class to bring 

all the booklets back will receive a pizza party. 

We welcome information from parents about your child's 

health. Our school asks for medical information when 

you enrol your child. It is also important that you let us 

know if your child’s health care needs change or if a new 

health condition develops. Information about allergies, 

medical conditions such as asthma and diabetes and other 

health care related issues (including prior conditions such 

as medical procedures in the last 12 months) should be 

provided to the school by parents. Please provide this 

information in writing to the principal. This will greatly 

assist our school in planning to support your child’s 

health and wellbeing. Please also remember to notify 

staff in the school office of any changes to your contact 

details or to the contact details of other people nominated 

as emergency contacts.  

We appreciate your assistance in this regard and assure 

you that any information you provide the school will be 

stored securely and will only be used or disclosed in 

order to support your son or daughter’s health needs or as 

otherwise required by law. 

Also, a note will be going home on Monday 14 February 

with information on how to download our Skoolbag app. 

Having this app is very important in order to keep up to 

date with information that is happening at Edensor Park 

Public School. 

 

 

 



 

Canteen 

Our school canteen will be operational as of next week. 

Attached to this newsletter is the 2022 canteen menu 

price list. Also, the canteen will be moving to online 

ordering as of Week 5. You will have the option to either 

purchase your child’s lunch online, or provide a lunch 

order as you have done previously. Information on how 

to order online is below: 

 GETTING STARTED 
Welcome to School24. We look forward to 

providing you with an easy-to-use online 

ordering platform that can be used on-the-go at 

any time! Getting started is easy, just follow the 

steps below and you’ll be ready to make your 

first order in minutes. 

Registration 
To register, visit www.school24.net.au on any 
device OR install the School24 mobile app on 
your 

iPhone/Android from the Apple App 
Store/Google Play Store 

 

• Press the ORANGE registration button to 
create your account 

• Enter your unique school ID number 
below to match your account with your 
school 

• Once completed click Create Account. 

Edensor Park Primary 

School: 25325963 

Congratulations you are now 
registered! 

Activate your Account 

Go to www.school24.net.au OR using the app you 
downloaded earlier to your iPhone/Android 

• Use your registered email address 

and password to login. Once you 

have logged in you will need to 

complete the following steps to 

ensure you are ready to make your 

first order. 

Step 1 
Setup your children. In the middle of 

the screen there is a ‘Students’ button. 

Here you can input your child’s name 

and class, along with any allergies or 

special requirements they may have. 

 

Step 2 (optional) 
Top-up your account. You will be 

taken to a secure page where you can 

select a top-up amount and enter 

your card details. Top-up is instant 

when using visa/master cards. You 

can pay as you go when purchase an 

item/product at School24, top up a 

school24 acount is only optional. 

 

Place your first order! 

Congratulations. You are now ready to make 
your first order. 

For information on how to place your first order 

and use the School24 system, please visit our 

Help Center: https://school24.tawk.help/ 

If you have any queries please do not hesitate to 
contact our friendly support team on 02 7251 

6939 or 
mail us at info@school24.net.au 
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